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Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE)

Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2017 4:20 PM

To: Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

Subject: David Acosta, Assistant Village Attorney, North Bay Village (Sunshine Law) INQ 17-146

INQ 17-146 Acosta

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2017 3:06 PM
To: Turay, Radia (COE) <Radia.Turay@miamidade.gov>; Perez, Martha D. (COE) <perezmd@miamidade.gov>; Diaz-
Greco, Gilma M. (COE) <Gilma.Diaz-Greco@miamidade.gov>
Subject: INQ 17-146 David Acosta, Assistant Village Attorney, North Bay Village (Sunshine Law)

David Acosta, Assistant Village Attorney for North Bay Village, inquired concerning whether the Village Commission
would need to call a special meeting in order to re-schedule a meeting that was postponed, in order to comply with the
Sunshine Law, or whether it would be permissible for the board to indicate informally to the clerk their preferences for
the date of the meeting. I.informed Mr. Acosta that the Sunshine law itself does not deal with the issue of how to call
meetings, only with the requirements of public notice, public access, minutes and restrictions on communications
among individual board members. However, in this instance, the board has prescribed by Resolution that a re-
scheduled meeting must be set by “majority vote of its members. Since the only prescribed method for majority of a
public board to vote on a given matter would be to do so at a public meeting held in accordance with the Sunshine Law,
it informed Mr. Acosta that it would be advisable to call a special meeting of the board (which can be done by the City
Manager with the assent of one board member under Village rules) for the purpose of taking a vote of the entire board
to re-set the meeting.

Joseph M. Centorino
Executive Director and General Counsel
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust
19 W. Flagler Street, Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130
Tel: (305) 579-2594
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ethics.miamidade.gov


